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The November monthly meeting was on November 2, and was held at the Air Heritage hangar.

The main feature of the November meeting was to officially elect new officers whose terms will be
completed at the end of 2021. The positions for Chapter vice-president, treasurer and one board member
were determined. The incumbents were unopposed and the members present legitimized the election with
a “show of hands” vote. The vote was unanimous in favour of Dave, Dewey and Ed continuing for the next
term.

I want to offer my thanks to all who participated.

After chapter business was completed we checked out some of the airplanes and projects inside the hangar.

On behalf of the Board of Chapter68 I want to wish all of you a happy and healthy holiday season.

Next month’s meeting place is to be at Roy Early’s shop (house, not hangar) on December 7, at 7:00
P.M. Directions are posted in this newsletter after Tony’s comments below.
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The Pres sez…
Whew!   We’ve made it to the end of another year.  What a year it has been.  Through the trial and tribulation
of a pandemic, a changing  political situation, and the uncertainty, we’ve seen our way to where we are now.
All of us strive for a return to normalcy, a way back to the place where we were before.  Yet, that place has
changed.  The old adage that you can’t go home anymore reminds all of us that we strive to find a way back
to a place that isn’t quite the same, and like all of us, has gone through transformation.
Chapter 68 has endured a year that went from no public gatherings to limited accommodation.  Going from
limited ability to meet to regular meetings again has been a welcome relief from the burden of fear that the
lockdown has brought.  Last year I awarded the MVP to all of you for sticking with us through the crisis.  All of
you deserve thanks for bringing us through extraordinary times pretty much in one piece with minimal
structural damage!  We have seen the resurgence of Young Eagle events, hangar visits, and barbecues.  We
have listened to interesting and informative presentations that have started or rekindled enthusiasm for our
own projects.  We have learned from each other.  The essence of the benefit we gain from chapter
membership is the friendship and the knowledge that we gain from each other.  With dark days behind us, I
look forward to brighter ones.  I look forward to more events in the future.  Whether it is with the Young
Eagles, or with our hangar sessions, our picnics at the airport, we will find a way to redefine and strengthen
who we are.  I am glad to tap the enthusiasm that all of us bring to the table.  Our Saturday morning informal
breakfast gathering has been a big hit where we can bring our significant others  and form new friendships.
I am hoping to expand our horizons in places we have never been before.   I hope to see an expanded
presence on our website as well as social media, so that we can enter the new technology age and put away
our record player forever.   We can sponsor and encourage youth to embark on an aviation career through
the Ray Scholarship program  that EAA has to offer.  I see a future of limitless possibility.  With each of you we
are throwing more logs on the fire bringing light, warmth, and benefit.
The last meeting of the year is Tuesday December 7, 2021.  Come out to Roy Early’s home and visit a shop we
all wish we could have at 700 PM!    Hope to see everyone there.
One more thing.  As we close out this year let me say , once again, thank you to everyone for your support
and your participation.  Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Tony
Directions to Roy Early’s house at 4545 Dutch Ridge Road, Beaver Pa. 15009

Take the Brighton Exit off I376 and go toward the State Police barracks, then turn left on Dutch Ridge Road.

Sometimes GPS sends people to a road off Dutch Ridge called Yankee Ct. Roy’s house is on Dutch Ridge. After crossing
the bridge on Dutch Ridge it is the third house on the left, the house number is on the mailbox post. There is a gravel
area by the end of the drive, by the mailbox, you can park there and in front of the garages. If you can please bring a
folding chair.

Roy’s phone number is 724-513-7350
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On the lighter side…

stk 12/3/21

3



stk 12/3/21

4



stk 12/3/21

5



How to get to heaven from Ireland.

(A true story from an Irish Sunday School Teacher.)

I was testing children in my Dublin Sunday School class to see if they understood the concept of getting to
heaven.

I asked them, ‘If I sold my house and my car, had a big garage sale and gave all of my money to the church,
would that get me to heaven?’ ‘NO!’ the children answered.

‘ If I cleaned the church every day, mowed the garden, and kept everything tidy, would that get me to
heaven?’ Again the answer was ‘NO!’

‘ If I gave sweets to all of the children, and loved my husband, would that get me into heaven?’ Again the
answer was ‘NO!’

I was just bursting with pride for them.I continued, ‘Then how can I get into heaven?’

A little boy shouted out; ‘YUV GOTTA BE FOOGIN DEAD’

A curious race,  the Irish. Brings a tear to the eye,doesn’t it.

Reminders……
The monthly regular meeting will be held on December 7, 7:00 P.M. at Roy Early’s house and shop.

Officers: President Tony Pavilonis, Vice-President Dave Brunberg, Treasurer Dewey Clawson, Secretary Stan

Kocuba

Board Members in addition to the current officers: Ed Campbell and Kenny Gray.

Newsletter Editor: Stan Kocuba
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